MINUTES OF THE BROOME PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 2ND SEPTEMBER 2021 AT 7.30 P.M. IN THE MAIN HALL OF THE VILLAGE HALL

PRESENT: Fred Hartwell, chairman; Christine Kramer, vice chairman; Mal Howlett; Reg Holmes; Ann Frost; Trevor Tipple; Lesley Guilfoyle; Paul Austin, clerk; Brendon Bernard district councillor and 0 members of the public.

1. APOLOGIES: None.

2. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING Acceptance was proposed by M Howlett and approved.

3. POLICE MATTERS

The local police officer was leaving and there was no news of a new one. F Hartwell said a letter should be sent inviting the police to the next meeting.

4. CO-OPTION OF NEW COUNCILLOR

The first person approached to fill the role hadn't replied. Therefore proposed by F Hartwell and unanimously approved that Lesley Guilfoyle should fill the vacancy, which she accepted. The clerk would provide her with the forms that would need to be completed and explain what the role involved.

5. FUTURE OF VILLAGE HALL

A meeting had been held during August at which Colin Rafferty and his wife had agreed to lead in taking over the running of the hall, with other new volunteers joining in as well. Therefore thanks to their public spiritedness hopefully the future of the hall was assured.

6. MATTERS ARISING FROM MEETING OF 8 JULY 2021
a. Adventure Playground. The situation here was somewhat improved with grass cut and weeds cleared all around the play area and village hall as well, with the vehicle gate to be repaired soon. 

b. Traffic Problems. The hedge at the by-pass junction had finally been cut back. The pavement near Longford Bridge had had some weed removal but was still far from satisfactory although the county council had been contacted over this. The garden hedges that had grown over the pavement at the Bungay end of Yarmouth Road now seemed less of a problem but this may be due to leaf fall weighing down the branches less. Finally the recurring problem of flooding at either end of Yarmouth Road was not believed to have been resolved.   

c. Other. 
Defibrillator. F Hartwell expressed concern about the poor mobile phone signal in Broome which was required for the defibrillator. However Trevor Tipple aid it was still important to have one. Proposed by F Hartwell and approved unanimously that one should be acquired. Ann Frost suggested that a volunteer should be the contact to help with it's use. T Tipple would look into buying options and see if help could be found with the cost.
Parish Council Land. Fred Hartwell had been pursuing this and reported to the meeting. He had the envelope with the historical property records in it and he invited the councillors to read them.  
7. CORRESPONDENCE
  a. County & District Councillor Reports. 

      Barry Stone did not attend the meeting but sent a report. This covered mobile library news, the

      latest information on Covid-19, rural broadband improvements, and the progress of cashless

      payments.

      Brendon Bernard said there was little district council news, but some consultations were taking

      place. 
  b. Other. Nothing to consider.      
8. PLANNING                  

a. Crisp Maltings, Pirnhow Street – Construction of one free-standing germinating vessel and 4 malt storage silos, and upgrade and part re-routing of internal service road. The Broads Authority had been contacted and they explained the long delay was the requirement to obtain a number of consultants reports.


b. Tunneys Lane. A decision was still awaited.




c. 22 Yarmouth Road – New porch to the front elevation of dwelling (resubmission). Approval was also recommended for the revised porch plan.
d. Old Methodist Chapel, Sun Road – Erection of external boiler and oil tank. As recommended approval had been given.

e. Lilac Cottage, 118 Yarmouth Road – Two storey side extension and single storey front and rear extensions to dwelling. Again as recommended approval had been given.

f. Land Adj. to 39 Yarmouth Road – Variation of condition of planning permission - amendments to the proposed floorplans layouts and elevations to provide altered accommodation including some window positions. Alterations to external appearance, and double garage to plot 5. Another plan where a decision was still awaited.
g. The Old Rectory, Rectory Road – Erection of a three bay cart lodge. Approval was recommended.
h. 2 Sunley Close – Single storey rear extension and single storey front and side extension to dwelling. The plans were considered at the meeting and approval was recommended.
i. Other. None to consider.
9.  ACCOUNTS

a. Bank Balances.      

      Current Account 





£19727.85

      less uncleared cheques





    £287.50









£19440.35
      Savings Account





  £1173.08









£20613.43

      Ring Fenced for Play Area




  £1343.88

      Net Parish Council Funds




£19269.55









£20613.43







              


b. Internal Audit. R Holmes was satisfied with the figures.

c. Receipts and Payments
      Receipts


Village Hall – Net Cost of Work on Car Park £1850.00

      Payments authorised
Chq 100975 Broome Village Hall – half cost of tree cutting around hall





Chq 100976 Tas Valley Fire £148.80 – new extinguisher and service





Chq 100977 David (and Sylvia) Goward £120 – litter picking





Chq 100978 Paul Austin £439.53 – clerk's salary for the period

      Preceding proposed by T Tipple and approved.

d.  Presentation and Adoption of Accounts
     The clerk apologised to the council as due to an oversight regarding the forms that were 

      required to be submitted to the auditor these were ultimately submitted late, resulting in an 

      additional administration charge of £40.

10. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Brendon Bernard spoke about Ditchingham Parish Council's plans for the Platinum Jubilee and suggested they were shared with Broome.

Fred Hartwell explained arrangements had been made with the Reverend Chris Hutton for a Remembrance Sunday service outside the village hall again. 

Ann Frost suggested planting fruit trees at the back of the village hall. It was agreed that trees should be planted.

There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.30 P.M.

11. DATES OF NEXT MEETING – in the main hall at 7.30 p.m. on Thursday 18 November 2021.  


